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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
City of Newport, Oregon 

169 S.W. Coast Hwy. 
Newport, OR 97365 

541-574-0603 
s.nebel@newportoregon.gov 

 
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  December 12, 2019 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Spencer Nebel, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Status Report for the Four-Week Period Ending Friday, December 6, 2019. 

   
It is hard to believe that we are coming to a close of another year, with 2020 around the 
corner.  2019 has been a very robust year with significant changes on the City Council, 
and a lot of activity going on in the community.  I appreciate the commitment and 
dedication that the members of the Council have in fulfilling your duties as elected officials 
for the City of Newport.  I also want to express my appreciation for the job that our 
employees do in running the day-to-day operations of the City.  The City organization is a 
very complex structure running a wide range of operations, including Police and Fire, 
Water, Wastewater, Water Distribution, Wastewater Collection, Storm Water, Streets, 
Parks and Recreation, Planning, Building Inspections, and the internal functions of 
government including the City Recorder responsibilities, Finance, IT, and HR.  
Furthermore, all of this work is done in a very open fashion and directly impacts people’s 
lives every day in this community.  While we may have the occasional hiccup in the 
services we provide, I really believe that on the whole we provide a very good level of 
service to the citizens of this community.  I thank everyone for their day-to-day work, and 
look forward to working with everyone in the New Year.  I hope everyone has an enjoyable 
and joyous holiday season as we close out 2019.      
  
Highlights of activities over the last four weeks include the following: 
 

 City offices were closed on Monday, November 11 in observation of Veterans Day.   

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Jason Malloy and Lance Vanderbeck.   

 Barb James, Rob Murphy and I met on issues relating to a grievance filed by the 
Fire union. 

 Met with Wayne Belmont regarding his thoughts on the creation of a non-
governmental entity to address homelessness issues in the Greater Newport Area.  
Wayne was expressing some caution about creating a formal 501C3 for this 
purpose.  He was planning to share that at the first meeting of interested parties,   
in creating some sort of structure to carry on discussions regarding homelessness.     
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 Participated in a monthly lunch meeting of the Lincoln County Managers.  We had 
discussion on the concept of merging CSC with the COG.  Overall, there was 
general support to pursue those discussions to determine if this would be a feasible 
service delivery model.  In addition, we discussed the concept of having some sort 
of county-wide housing position established, which would be jointly supported by 
local participatory local units of government.   

 I attended the Airport Advisory Committee meeting to give a brief update on Life 
Flight.  The Committee was appreciative of efforts taken to meet Life Flight’s 
security concerns and to resolve the situation quickly.  I also expressed my 
appreciation for the tenant that shared space upstairs voluntarily giving up their 
lease for this additional space for Life Flight.   

 Participated in the first meeting of a group of stakeholders exploring the possibility 
of creating a non-governmental organization (NGO) to continue support for 
homelessness issues within the Newport area.  Gail McGreenery has taken the 
lead to organize this effort.  At this meeting, there was discussion on whether an 
NGO would be the appropriate step to take, with some advocating for a more 
collaborative body, such as the Lincoln County Affordable Housing partners.  The 
group will meet to review this model, as well, to determine what pathway they would 
like to go in the future.  As a City, we are participating in these discussions and 
providing some staffing support to keep these discussions moving forward. 

 Mike Murzynsky, Steve Baugher and I met to develop materials as a result of the 
October Finance Work Group meeting.   

 Heard a presentation from Gordian Job Procurement Services.  This is a company 
that develops and bids, on a collaborative basis, various types of building and 
infrastructure work for cities to expedite the bidding process.  Based on the small 
number of contractors, and the sporadic work that would occur on the coast, we 
mutually came to the conclusion that this probably is not a likely fit for the City of 
Newport.   

 Derrick Tokos, Peggy Hawker and I met with Jim Salisbury with regard to his desire 
to rent the kiosk located on Urban Renewal property in South Beach.  This is a 
building that was damaged by fire.  We were going to have Joseph Lease take a 
look at the building to see whether or not it could be rented on a temporary basis, 
depending on the level of damage that was done by the fire.  This building is 
scheduled to be torn down as part of the ODOT signal project on US 101 and 
redevelopment of this site.   

 Participated in a Vision 2040 Advisory Committee meeting.  The Committee was 
informed verbally that the grant request to help fund a coordinator for this effort 
was going to be granted by the Ford Family Foundation.  This will be an important 
part of moving this process in a positive direction. 

 Prepared agenda materials for the November 18 City Council meeting. 

 Met with representatives of the Newport Employees Association (NEA) regarding 
travel advances and reimbursements, as well as, upcoming changes to health 
insurance provided by the City through CIS.  CIS will be increasing deductibles and 
co-pays in 2021.  We reviewed these changes with the Association.  Members of 
the Association are interested in utilizing some sort of per diem system for 
reimbursement of travel expenses, versus submission of direct receipts.  This is 
done in a number of organizations.  We have indicated, from a policy standpoint, 
this is an issue that we are reviewing as part of the personnel policy rewrite, to 
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determine whether we want to make any changes to this process.  Furthermore, 
Finance has made a number of changes in reviewing reimbursement requests, 
which the NEA wanted to better understand those changes.  One problem that the 
Association had, was a delay in getting reimbursements.  Moving forward, it is our 
intent to process the request in a timely fashion, and then reconcile at the end of 
the process, when there are questions about what is eligible for reimbursement. 

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Richard Dutton and Judy Mayhew to review various 
issues within their departments. 

 Met with Peggy Hawker to review various departmental issues. 

 I was out of the office on the afternoon of Friday, November 15, for an eye 
appointment in Eugene.   

 Held a routine Department Head meeting. 

 I participated in the Council work session to discuss Sister City Committee 
interviews, the potential use of red-light cameras for traffic signal enforcement, and 
a review of modifications to the 2021 Goal Setting process.   

 Participated in the November 18 City Council meeting. 

 Participated in the Short-Term Rental Implementation Work Group meeting.  
Significant progress has been made since the July 1 implementation of the new 
short-term rental regulations approved by Council.  There are still a number of 
issues that are working their way through the process to get this fully implemented.  
We have had a number of illegal short-term rentals identified by local citizens, and 
through our third-party provider, which are in various phases of enforcement.  The 
signs have been made and installed for reporting complaints on vacation rentals to 
our third-party provider.  This has been a big effort, but significant progress has 
been made, and will continue to be made, in implementing the regulations, as 
approved by Council.   

 Met with Barb James to review concerns over a personnel issue in Parks and 
Recreation. 

 Participated with John Lavrakas, Frank Geltner, Bob Cowen and Judy Kuhl to 
clean up the YBEF Operation and Policy Annex for presentation to the YBEF 
Board.   

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Derrick Tokos, Tim Gross and Barb James. 

 Held a bi-monthly meeting with Laura Kimberly to discuss Library issues. 

 Participated in an Emergency Preparedness Committee meeting.  We discussed 
the grant applications that have subsequently been approved by the City Council.   

 Mayor Sawyer and I met with Joseph Longo regarding a potential upcoming film 
project that they would like to shoot in the Bayfront.  Joseph Longo is working on 
his graduate thesis in a film school in New York and was checking on the types of 
requirements he would need to film in Newport.  Our process requires a special 
use permit.  They indicated that they would not need to shut down any streets, but 
may want to close off a section of sidewalk for a period of time for filming.  We will 
review that request when it comes.   

 Interviewed Mike Murzynsky on the KNPT radio show regarding the Finance Work 
Group efforts.   

 Met with Judy Mayhew, Peggy O’Callaghan, Derrick Tokos and Tim Gross to 
discuss the development of better signage around the City Hall campus.  This block 
contains City Hall, the Recreation Center, the Aquatic Center and the 60+ Center.  
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There have been suggestions from the Budget Committee regarding providing 
more visibility, particularly for the revenue generating operations of the Recreation 
Center and Aquatic Center from Highway 101.  We discussed a number of options 
of identifying this complex by a common name, i.e. Newport Governmental Service 
Center, or something to that effect, with clear identification on a monument sign of 
the components of that operation.  The sign would be placed at a location with 
good visibility from US 101.  Furthermore, we would use some directional signage 
to direct people to parking for the facilities that are less evident from US 101 
(particularly the Recreation Center and the Aquatic Center).  We would like to get 
some estimates as a potential budget item for the 2020-2021 fiscal year.   

 Met with staff to discuss final revisions to the agreement with the Lincoln County 
School District.  We will be meeting with the District at the first of the year to finalize 
these agreements.   

 Participated in the November 21 Finance Work Group meeting.  For this meeting, 
I prepared various reports with Finance to continue guiding the discussion of 
actions relating to efforts to address the long-term structural budget deficit. 

 Held a bi-monthly with Mike Murzynsky to discuss Finance Department matters. 

 Toured the work completed at the skate park.  This facility is a far different facility 
than it was prior to the work completed by Dreamland Skateparks.  I appreciate the 
efforts of Rogue Ales and the friends of the skate park to finance the vast majority 
of this work.  In addition, we utilized the remaining funding that was both donated 
and appropriated by the City Council last year.  The breakdown of expenses and 
the donations are included in the report in the attachments.   

 Met with Keith Steenson regarding various concerns he had with Airport 
maintenance issues, particularly wanting to know what the status is of the storm 
pipe under the airport.  I explained that this project is proceeding with FAA funding.  
Apparently, Keith used to do some work at the airport in the past and was 
concerned about this storm sewer, as well as, other maintenance issues.   

 Barb James and I spent time reviewing the employee handbook.   

 Along with Mayor Sawyer, Councilors Allen, Goebel, Hall, Botello and Jacobi, 
participated in the rededication of the skate park.  It was a very fun and entertaining 
rededication program with some of the experienced skate boarders demonstrating 
the use of various parts of this new skate park.  I have driven by the skate park a 
number of times since the opening, and it has been amazing how much use it is 
getting with its new features.  This area has truly been enhanced with a 
collaborative process with the City, private funding, donated funding, and a lot of 
donated labor to really transform this facility back into a very active part of our parks 
and recreation network. 

 Councilor Goebel and I did a walk-through of Ann and Don Davis Park to determine 
how we can better sign the Vietnam Memorial walkway.  I will be working with 
Newport Signs on some concepts of how to identify components of City parks.  We 
also need signage for the Sam Moore Parkway, which is currently unsigned, as 
well as, for components of this park.  I have been trying to utilize a uniform sign to 
bring about some continuity to our park system. 

 Mayor Sawyer, Tim Gross, Derrick Tokos and I met with Colleen Deshazer from 
Verizon to discuss their desire to obtain a franchise agreement with the City of 
Newport.  There is work that they want to do within the right-of-way to enhance 
services in Newport.  We had an opportunity to talk to Verizon regarding 5G.  
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Colleen indicated that 5G on the coast is at least five years down the road.  One of 
the issues that we will be discussing with Council in 2020, is putting ordinances in 
place to regulate wireless technology, which will be deployed in future years.  The 
League of Oregon Cities is developing a model policy for this purpose.  Once this 
is available, I think it would be in the City’s best interest to put regulations in place 
to address the technology changes that will be facing communities across the 
state.  With Steve Rich’s illness and subsequent passing, we have been sitting on 
a number of franchise requests for the City.  We will be meeting with Speer Hoyt 
to determine how we should proceed with these discussions.   

 Met with Barb James to review additional parts of the employee handbook.   

 Prepared agenda items for the December 2 work session and regular meeting.   

 Conducted a six-month evaluation for Laura Kimberly as Library Director.  I believe 
Laura has been an excellent addition to the City team to continue moving the 
Library in a positive direction.   

 Participated in a phone presentation from Daniel DeRenzo from the National 
League of Cities Service Line Program.  This program is backed by the National 
League of Cities with LOC also endorsing this program.  This is an insurance 
program that residents can participate in to cover costs for water or sewer lateral 
line repairs or replacement.  These can be very expensive replacements with 
property owners often not realizing that they’re responsible for the sewer line 
connection between the home and the sewer main itself.  Under this program, there 
is a community education component explaining property owners’ responsibilities 
for their lateral lines, and provides individuals with an opportunity for insurance to 
cover that risk.  I will be bringing this to the City Council for your consideration early 
in 2020.   

 Tim Gross and I met with Wayne Belmont to discuss a number of issues.  The first 
was in relationship to water issues at the airport.  This is in regard to a possible 
location for a new animal shelter.  The County is willing to pay a market lease price 
for land at the airport.  To facilitate the water issues at the airport, the County would 
be willing to pay that lease up front to provide cash flow for addressing those water 
issues.  The Airport Advisory Committee has had an opportunity to review this, and 
are supportive working with the County to find a location at the airport.  The City 
has been working with Seal Rock to determine why there is such a drop off of water 
flow from the east side of US 101 to the west side of US 101.  This may require 
water main replacement under US 101 to address this restriction.   

 
In addition, we discussed the Oregon Coast Council for the Arts project to make 
the final phase improvements at the Performing Arts Center.  Because of the scope 
of this project, Wayne (acting on behalf of OCCA) believes, and Tim concurs, that 
the professional contracts for design services should be a City contract.  For 
smaller projects, we have allowed OCCA to contract directly for these services.  
The construction work would also be done as a City contract.  Wayne has indicated 
that OCCA would want to get going with the design process early in 2020.   

 Met with Mike Cavanaugh regarding provisions for a possible lease of the Frank 
Wade ball diamond to the Lincoln County School District (LCSD).  These 
discussions are being done in advance of our next meeting with LCSD on the joint 
facilities use agreement.   
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 Met with Mike Clifford who owns a short-term rental that was operating without a 
license.  Mr. Clifford lives in Idaho and spends some time in Newport each year, 
but has rented his facility out when he is not using it.  He indicated that this is 
creating a financial hardship on his family to maintain this vacation home without 
rental income.  The home is located within the overlay district and he is on the 
waiting list for a license.  I indicated that since he was not licensed at the time the 
new ordinances were put into place, the only option he has at this time is to wait 
until a slot becomes available to apply for a license.  He communicated he may 
want to appeal this issue with the City Council.   

 Met with various staff on centralizing our inspection and monitoring of fire alarms 
and suppression systems in all City facilities.  This has been an ongoing discussion 
with a number of issues that complicate the streamlining of this process.  In a 
number of facilities we have, systems can only be maintained by a specific 
company.  Our effort will be to streamline this to the extent possible and have an 
understanding what other maintenance issues will be required for those systems 
which require maintenance from a specified vendor.   

 City Hall was closed in observance of Thanksgiving on Thursday, November 29 
and Friday November 29. 

 Held a routine department head meeting. 

 Participated in a work session with the City Council to discuss the schedule for 
Council meetings and efforts to complete the work of the Council in a shorter period 
of time.  The general consensus was that the work session should continue at 4 
PM on the day of the Council meetings, but there should be a 15-minute break 
between the work session and the regular Council meeting.  There was discussion 
on trying to make the regular meeting more efficient for folks that attend because 
of public hearings or presentations to the Council.  There was also discussion on 
whether there should be limitations on discussion of agenda items.  It was also 
discussed that when there is a large group in the room speaking on a particular 
item, that the public hearing time for each participant could be shortened.  This 
would be based on the number of individuals signed up to speak on an item.    This 
would be a decision made by the Mayor.  Furthermore, we will stipulate a time limit 
for presentations to the Council.  We will take a look at potential modifications to 
the agenda format to help implement some of these ideas.   

 Met with Mayor Sawyer and Council President, David Allen, to review the 
evaluation compiled from the City Council members.  I appreciate all of the 
comments that were made in the written evaluations.  A final report will be compiled 
and presented to the Council for concluding this evaluation cycle on January 6.  
Based on discussions with Council President Allen and Mayor Sawyer, we will 
schedule an executive session at the January 6 work session to conclude 
discussions that were cut short on the December 2 Council meeting.  This will be 
part of the work session on January 6. 

 Participated in our first annual tree lighting ceremony.  It was a fun event and the 
tree adds to the holiday spirit as you drive by City Hall at night.  I want to thank the 
Chamber for providing the cookies and thanks to the Oregon Coast Chorus for 
providing some holiday music for this ceremony.   

 Participated in the regular December 2 City Council meeting.   

 Attended a Parks and Recreation staff meeting. 
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 Met with Andrew Grant and Tim Gross regarding biosolids at the wastewater 
treatment plant.  We are evaluating options for additional testing to confirm earlier 
tests that the placement of Class A biosolids is not having a detrimental impact on 
the Siletz River.  I’ve also attached a report from the DEQ for the Council’s review 
regarding biosolids and the Siletz, as well.   

 Held bi-monthly meetings with Derrick Tokos, Tim Gross, and Barb James. 

 Participated in a conference call with Mark Wolf of Speer Hoyt, regarding upcoming 
mediation between the Newport Employees Association and the City to complete 
that contract.  Following mediation in January, I will schedule an executive session 
to brief the Council where the City and the NEA stand in completing negotiations 
on a contract, if it is not resolved during mediation. 

 Participated in a Yaquina Bay Managers meeting hosted by the Oregon Coast 
College president, Dr. Birgitte Ryslinge.  One of the issues that we discussed 
among the managers, is the opportunity to evaluate the role of the Lincoln County 
Economic Alliance with the upcoming retirement of Caroline Bauman.  There is a 
general consensus that this is an opportunity to determine how the Alliance and 
the funds spent on economic development can best be used in the future.   

 Peggy Hawker, Cheryl Atkinson and I met to compile a list of franchise issues to 
forward to Speer Hoyt, in preparation for a teleconference with Mark Wolf.   

 Met with Councilor Hall, Peggy Hawker and Richard Dutton regarding web-based 
communications.  Councilor Hall is advocating the use of any email databases we 
have for expanding the distribution of our E-blast and other communications.  We 
were hesitant to do this in the beginning, until we had confidence that we could 
sustain the E-blast going forward.  We are up to over 800 email subscribers to the 
newsletter.  In addition, we discussed creating easy access using QR Codes for 
online access for various issues, including the E-blast, meeting notices, and other 
items.  Information on accessing E-blast and meeting notices will be placed on our 
service counters and at Council meetings.  Furthermore, we will be making 
changes to our website to make this information easier to access. 

 Met with Peggy Hawker, Gloria Tucker, and Richard Dutton regarding components 
that are available in Granicus that may either replace or supplement access for 
folks to get notices on agendas from what we currently do on our website.  We will 
be evaluating how this fits in to our overall access to this information.   

 Participated in the monthly YBEF meeting.  YBEF has been going through 
reorganizational issues to try to better meet the needs of the YBEF members and 
its mission as a group to foster the development opportunities in the Yaquina Bay 
area.  The Board adopted the policy annex.  This will now accompany the bylaws 
that were adopted earlier by the Board to create some structure and instructions, 
to maintain continuity with the changes in leadership that YBEF has experienced, 
particularly, since the Chamber serves as the secretary for the organization.  I think 
we are getting things back on track, and the focus in the upcoming year will be to 
bring in various people to discuss specific future economic issues within the 
Yaquina Bay area.  The January meeting will focus on Toledo, Georgia Pacific, 
and the Port of Toledo. 

 Mayor Sawyer, Peggy Hawker and I discussed putting together a bid for the 2021 
Oregon Mayors Association Conference, here, in Newport.  The Association is 
asking for proposals for locations.  Since we are fresh off the OCCMA’s Summer 
Conference, and Peggy has hosted, and will be hosting in 2021, the Oregon 
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Association of Municipal Recorders Conference in Newport, we would be in a good 
position to host the Oregon Mayors Association, as well.  Unfortunately, the 
conference will be held in North Bend for 2020, so that may be a strike against 
Newport, since it will be coming back to the coast in 2021.  We will see what 
happens!   
Mike Murzynsky and I participated in a teleconference with Ross Williamson on 
steps to clean up the Room Tax Code provisions.  This is something that will come 
back to Council early in 2020 for review and ultimate approval. 

 Peggy Hawker, Jason Malloy and I met regarding the Council goal to establish a 
youth council.  We have collected some information and will be reaching out to 
LCSD to discuss these concepts prior to presenting anything to the Council.   

 Derrick Tokos, Jason Malloy and I met regarding issues that have to be addressed 
to facilitate car camping in the City.  Furthermore, we have had discussions 
regarding our legal limitations on enforcing illegal camping on public property.  This 
is an ever-changing field.  The Boise Federal Appeals Court decision may be 
considered by the US Supreme Court to provide guidance on these legal issues 
that have complicated the enforcement of camping issues in local cities across the 
country.   

 Reviewed nominations for our employee award and finalized the program for the 
Employee Appreciation Dinner which is taking place Friday, December 13.   

 I was out of the office on the afternoon of Friday, December 6 to spend time with 
family visiting from Green Bay, WI.  It always fun to play tourist in Newport, 
especially when the weather is not too bad!   
 

Upcoming Events:  
 

 The Employee Appreciation Dinner will take place Friday, December 13, at the 
Best Western.  Please RSVP Melanie if you are able to attend.  

 I will be participating in the interview panel for the League of Oregon Cities for the 
Manager of Membership Services on Monday, December 16 in Salem. 

 I will be taking vacation from December 18 through December 27 to head to 
Michigan for the holidays.  Peggy Hawker will be Acting City Manager during this 
time.   

 City Hall will be closed beginning at noon on December 24 and 25 for the Christmas 
Holiday. 

 City Hall will be closed January 1, 2020 for the New Year’s Holiday. 

 The first Council meeting of the New Year will be on Monday, January 6, 2020. 

 Council Goal Setting will be January 13, 2020 from 9 AM- 3 PM 

 I will be attending the OCCMA Board meeting in Salem on January 31. 

 Annual joint work session with Lincoln County February 12, 2020 at 6PM in Council 
Chambers. 

 Preliminary Budget Committee meeting is March 3 at 6 PM. 

 I plan to attend the NW Regional Managers meeting in Vancouver, WA from March 
18-20.     

 The first Budget Committee meeting is April 21 at 5 PM 

 The League of Oregon Cities Spring Conference is April 24 in Hermiston.  Please 
let Peggy know if you plan to attend. 
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 The second Budget Committee meeting is May 12 at 5 PM. 

 The third Budget Committee meeting is May 19 at 6 PM. 

 I plan to attend the OCCMA Summer Conference in Bend from July 7-10. 

 I plan to attend the Annual ICMA Conference in Toronto, Ontario, from September 
23-26. 

 The LOC Annual Conference will be October 14-16 in Salem.  Please let Peggy 
know if you plan to attend. 

 

Attachments: 
 

 Attached is an email to Mona Linstromberg, Carla Perry, and Dharma Tamm 
regarding scheduling of the hearing to reconsider the appeal regarding the room 
tax for Rogue Ales.   

 Attached is an email indicating the season summary for the cigarette butt collection 
tubes that were installed in various locations in the community.  With this program 
sponsored by Surfrider, we reduced a lot of cigarette butts that might have been 
otherwise improperly disposed of.   

 Attached is a report from Tim Gross regarding the Rogue Brewery wastewater 
violations and fines.  As you are aware, Rogue has not been able to meet pH and 
BOD requirements discharged into the sanitary sewer system.  Rogue pays an 
additional surcharge on their sewer bill for the high strength wastewater, but until 
a monitoring station was required by the City with the last Rogue expansion, the 
extent of these impacts was not known.  We have been monitoring the situation, 
and as a result, have required Rogue to pretreat their wastewater.  When Rogue 
didn’t meet the compliance schedule provided, the City instituted fines to Rogue 
for the days violations exceeded discharge limits.  Rogue is currently installing a 
new system to try to address the pH issues, and they are asking for a compliance 
agreement from the City to address the biological load discharges.  As part of a 
compliance issue, we are utilizing a DEQ-type agreement with a compliance plan 
and schedule.  A portion of the fines charged, will be held in abeyance to 
encourage the necessary investment to bring Rogue’s discharge into compliance.  
This agreement is currently in negotiations between the City and Rogue.  At this 
point, Rogue seems committed to addressing the issue.  From a City standpoint, 
the most critical issue is reducing the load on the wastewater plant to allow our 
operations to function without the necessity to expand the plant.   

 Attached is a breakdown of expenses and contributions made for the upgrade of 
the skate park.  The source of revenues for these improvements are on the bottom 
of the attached sheet, with Rogue contributing about $35,000, $4,900 coming from 
funds that were donated to the City, residual City funds from the last skate park 
project, and additional contributed funds held by Surfrider in the amount of $4,600.  
In addition, Dreamland discounted their labor substantially in order to complete this 
work at the skate park.   

 Attached is the program for the skate park rededication.  This was a truly fun event 
and had good participation from the community. 

 Attached is a letter from the Lincoln County Board of Commissioners requesting 
the annual joint meeting between the City and Lincoln County.  This is set for one 
hour beginning at 6 PM at Newport City Hall on February 12. 
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 Attached is a response from the Department of Environmental Quality regarding 
the Council work session held September 3 with representatives from the Save our 
Siletz group.  The letter outlines the department’s position on the use of Class A 
biosolids on agricultural lands in the Siletz area.  DEQ has indicated that the 
properly managed biosolids from the City of Newport are not impacting the Siletz 
River.   

 Attached is a letter indicating that Derrick Tokos has been appointed by the 
Department of Land Conservation and Development to participate on 
implementation created pursuant to HBs 2001 and 2003, to deal with increasing 
the supply of housing, specifically middle housing, in communities throughout the 
state.  Derrick has been appointed as a small city representative to this process.   

 Attached is a letter from NW Natural Gas regarding the role they are playing in 
moving future of the region to low-carbon renewal energy.   

 Attached is a letter from an individual from Columbus, Georgia encouraging the 
City to resume commercial air service to the airport. 

 Attached is a note from Patti Littlehales thanking me for my presentation to the 
P.E.O. 
 

I hope everyone has an enjoyable holiday season and I am looking forward to working 
with Council and Department Heads in 2020.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Spencer R. Nebel 
City Manager 
 
cc:  Department Heads 
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